
 

 

    Leadership Meeting 
    Fairway Community Center 
    February 13, 2020 

 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Kym Pipkin at 10:18 AM.  In attendance 
were Cheryl Allen, Jan Potter, Kym Pipkin, Jo Ann Cobb, Patricia Watters, Ellen Magnani, Christine 
Madden, Kathie Julian, Linda Larish, Meri McEneny, Johnnie Lee Don, Dana Loury, Ann Yuhas.  
 

Meeting Minutes:  Meri McEneny moved that minutes of January 9 be approved and Christine 
Madden seconded. The motion was passed. 
 

Reports: 
Finance Report:  See attached report submitted by Patricia Waters. 
 
Programs:  See attached report submitted by Johnnie Lee Don. 
 
Membership:  Cheryl Allen reported we have 66 members. 
 
Communications:  Dana needs all information for the newsletter by the 21st of the month.  Dana 
Loury will only do newsletter next year.  Help is needed and Dana will send job descriptions to 
leadership team. 
 
AAUW Fund report from Rachael Swift: I was able to contact the leadership committee members in 
January and now have 2 Named Gift Honorees and 1 Branch Service Award Nominee.  The names of 
the 2 Named Gift Honorees have been submitted so we will receive these certificates in the spring.  
 
Girls State report from Linda Larish: Initially, there was some concern, as Jeff Ream (NTHS counselor) 
had only one candidate who completed the application.  However, Christine met with her this 
morning and says she is GREAT!  Her name is Reilly Scott and Christine, Linda and Joann from ALA 
(American Legion Auxiliary) will meet with her in the next one to two months. Joann will register 
Reilly for Girls State prior to the 3/1/2020 deadline.  
 
Tech Trek:  See attached report.  Meri reported we received $1,000.00 for Tech Trek from Truckee 
Tahoe Regional Airport. 
 
Scholarship:  Ellen stated that last year that there was a total of $449,000 in scholarships awarded to 
North Tahoe and Truckee. 
 
ByLaws:  No report 
 
Unfinished Business:  Patricia Watters, Meri McEneny, and Jo Ann Cobb are planning on attending the 
AAUW-CA 2020 convention in San Francisco April 17 – 19.  There is $1,250.00 available for those 
attending the convention.  Contact any of these members if you are interested in going. 
 

 



 

 

New Business: Kym mentioned that we need to be thinking about nominations for next year’s 
officers.  We need to know those planning on staying in present offices so we can begin the process 
of filling vacant positions.  Ginger Wilson and Kym Pipkin do not want to stay in office. 
 

Kym reported that we have two opportunities for fundraising for our group.  One is to staff a polling 
place for Placer County.  This would be March 3rd from 6 AM to 9 PM.  There is a training session on 
February 28th that must be attended.  Our organization could receive $750.00 if we did this.  Those 
interested, please contact Patricia.  
 

The second opportunity is to sell tickets to a Reno Aces game on July 23rd.  We can have a table at the 
game to pass out information about AAUW.  We have to commit to sell a certain number of tickets.  
Jo Ann Cobb volunteered to investigate. 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:45 am 
 

Respectfully submitted by Ann Yuhas   Approved on 3/12/20 
 

 
FINANCE REPORT – Patricia Watters 

 



 

 

 
 
  



 

 

PROGRAMS REPORT - Johnnie Lee Don 
 
2019  Programs 
 
Sept.12 Airport Tour 10am with lunch and Gen’l meeting 
 
Oct. 10  Tech Trek @ Fairway CC 3:30-5 with leadership 1:30 
 
Nov  Search and Rescue @ FCC 1pm with leadership/ Gen’l meeting 
 
************Dec. 19th according to committee******Winter Party Luncheon 
 
2020  Programs 
  
January 9th Jan Potter Adventuring in the Galapagos @ FCC 1pm; leadership 11:30/Gen’l mt 
 
Feb.13th Soup Luncheon, Member Appreciation and Mission Partners @FCC @ noon 

Mission partners also to be invited 
 
March12th Laura Abbey Brown  

Executive Director, Excellence in Education Foundation 
National School Foundation Association Industry Council Member 

   @FCC @ 1pm/ leadership? 
 
April 9th Annual Meeting with slate of Officers Presentation /Budget Approval and Thank You to 

Current Officers.  
SPEAKER: Dr. John Henry Beyer: Climate Change – Science and Solutions 

 
April-June Inter-branch hosted by SLT 
  Petra Event 
 
May 14th Installation@ JLD 
 
*****May 9th STEM DAY 
 
*****Summer Party with AAUW Fund award and Branch award given out 
 
  
  



 

 

Tech Trek/STEM Trek day report for AAUW NT Leadership team, 13 February 2020 
 
Tech Trek:  

• Ten nominations were received for Tech Trek 2020. Meri met the girls at school; and they will 
return their applications and essays this week. The new nominating teachers are great! 

• Thank you, Christine Madden and Kathie Julian for volunteering for the interview team; 
interviews will be held at the NT school on Tuesday February 25.  

• JoAnn Cobb won’t be able to apply for dorm mom this year at UC Davis, because she is 
volunteering for another local event! 

•  
STEM Trek day: 

• STD 2020 is on Saturday May 9, 2020, and plans are moving along well. The theme is Aviation, 
Technology and Math. 

• Retired math teachers Lindee Eckert and Nancy McNair are working on a paper airplane 

exercise with a math component. 

• Truckee Tahoe Airport District granted us $1,000. 

• Ann Yuhas’s neighbor Margaret Skillicorn is graciously helping us, including contacting stunt 
flyer Anna Serbinenko who is willing to talk about participating; and reaching out to young 
women pilots in Truckee. 

• The Society of Women Engineers in Reno, are interested in participating. Our committee is 
working on a Professional Women’s roundtable, in which small groups of girls rotate between 
various professional women for an informal 10-minute meeting.  

• Jan Lynds from South Lake branch has enlisted a high school Technology teacher. 

• Women STEM professionals at Tahoe City PUD are interested in participating. 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted Meri McEneny  

 


